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It’s Here!  We’re on the WEB! Call up http://sids-network.org/newsletter/nwo and let us know what you think!  See page 6. In special articles today: Peter Weiss muses about what motivates researchers of SIDS when the rate has dropped. Jim Langham offers hints on braving holidays after the death of a child. Pat’s Page illustrates ramifications of grief.

+++++

WHAT’S NEW IN SIDS RESEARCH?

   As a medical researcher, I spend a great deal of my time reading and summarising research papers. Recently, for whatever reason, there has been a dearth of published papers relating to SIDS. 

   Still, I have been catching up on my background reading, in particular, a new textbook entitled: "Sudden Infant Death Syndrome - Problems, Progress and Possibilities" from Arnold Press, and edited by Drs. Roger Byard and Henry Krous. Both of these distinguished researchers are pathologists; Dr Byard is an Australian and Dr Krous works in San Diego and is a frequent attendee and lecturer at the SIDS Alliance National Conferences. 

   The book is comprised of a series of essays contributed by some of the foremost SIDS researchers. Professor Emeritus Dr J Bruce Beckwith, who coined the very term “SIDS” in 1969, wrote the foreword. He commences by noting that "it is an interesting experience to peruse this volume from the perspective of more than four decades of involvement in SIDS". However, he also regrets during this period, in both the scientific and management arenas, the intensely personal and ego-driven manner 
in which some participants have advocated their views. This has in part been a manifestation of the intense emotions engendered by this topic. However, Beckwith believes that these conflicts have consumed energies that could have been used more productively in other ways, "creating more heat than light". This problem became especially manifest during the period when infant apnea and home monitoring occupied centre stage in the SIDS arena. 

   On the positive side of the ledger, the SIDS movement has had beneficial effects in arenas far beyond its own boundaries. It has contributed to

increased sensitivity and awareness of humanitarian issues on the part of forensic pathologists, law enforcement agencies, nurses, physicians and the media. It has undoubtedly advanced the scientific study of post-neonatal infant biology, and as shown by the SIDS Alliance in the USA and FSID in the UK, has brought scientists, lay groups, and administrative agencies together in remarkably effective collaborative efforts.

   Dr Beckwith considers, not surprisingly, that the most gratifying result that he has seen over his 40 years of experience has been the significant reduction in the incidence of SIDS. Though the ultimate mechanism for this

decline remains uncertain, it has been temporally associated with changes in the sleeping position and sleeping environment of infants during the

early months of life. 

  It is a humbling demonstration of the limitations of modern science that we seem to have found a way to decrease the incidence of SIDS without understanding the reasons for our success.

   He concludes by demonstrating how far we have come in the past few decades, but it also shows how long and tortuous is the road ahead. "May those of you who travel that road into the future find the

hills less steep, the forks and byways less misleading, and the bandits along the route fewer in number, than we encountered on the first part of the journey.” After I read these thoughtful words I felt an immediate rush of enthusiasm and indeed electricity. I metaphorically rolled up my sleeves and turned my thoughts to the challenges ahead. 

  Even when writing this column, my thoughts are never far from the terrible events of September 11. Although having different agendas, the eradication of SIDS and of terrorism are similar in that the normal sane logical human being has difficulty understanding the root causes of either. Both are elusive "targets". Therefore, perhaps using a little poetic license we can change the last sentence of Dr Beckwith's foreword: "If you are very fortunate, you may have that ultimate joy - of finding yourself at the end of the road, in a world where terrorism and injustice no longer exists." 

   Of course, just like SIDS, the actual means of achieving a world without terrorism (and injustice) are debatable. 

--Peter P W Weiss, Vice President Research, International Children Medical Research Association, UK Office. E-mail: ppwweiss@compuserve.com
+++++

LIFE EXPECTANCY AT NEW HIGH; MORTALITY DECLINES FOR SEVERAL LEADING CAUSES OF DEATH

  Life expectancy for the U.S. population reached a record high of 76.9 years in 2000 as mortality declined for several leading causes of death, according to preliminary figures from a report released by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).

   "Americans on average are living longer than ever before, and much of this is due to the progress we've made in fighting diseases that account for a majority of deaths in the country," HHS Secretary Tommy G. Thompson said. 

   Estimates are featured

in a new CDC report, "Deaths: Preliminary Data for 2000," an analysis of over 85% of the death certificates recorded in the United States for 2000.

   The preliminary infant mortality rate in the U.S. fell to its lowest level ever in 2000 - 6.9 infant deaths per 1,000 live births, down from a rate of 7.1 in 1999.  This was mostly due to a 4.1 percent decline in the rate for black infants (from 14.6 to 14.0). The rate for Sudden Infant Death Syndrome dropped by an 

estimated 20.9 percent from 1999. That is 497 fewer SIDS deaths in 2000. Based upon the preliminary 2000 data, 2,151 babies died of SIDS, at a rate of .529 per 1,000 live births.

  From the SIDS Alliance Business Loop from Judith S. Jacobson, Executive Vice President, October 10, 2001.

+++++

WE REMEMBER BIRTHDAYS OF

Trevor Wyse
   11-1-85 to 1-27-86

Son of Melanie & Kent Wyse 

Austin Leonard Jeziorowski
11-5-97 to 2-21-98

Son of Tamara & Brent Jeziorowski

William David Stewart Balzer
   11-10-92 to 3-10-93

Son of Margie Stewart & 
Ned Balzer

Kelsey Jordan Ketterman
   11-12-95 to 11-25-95

Daughter of Julie & 

Paul Ketterman

Carson Thompson
11-12-98 to 12-25-98

Son of Kristin Thompson

Anthony Kyle Wyckoff
   11-14-97 to 12-23-97

Son of Loretta & Tony Wyckoff

Cheyenne Lee Mootheart
   11-15-00 to 1-11-01

Daughter of Jennifer & 

Terrance Mootheart

Christopher Lee Leathers
   11-16-92 to 3-17-93

Son of Beth & Charlie Leathers
Katherine Blackwood
   11-16-93 to 1-12-94

Daughter of Sandy & 

Douglas Blackwood

Jacob Christian Shaffer
   11-16-99 to 3-8-00

Son of Jeanine & Richard Shaffer
Justin Lulfs Fry
   11-16-96 to 4-29-98

Son of Dawn & Brian Fry

Noah Momenee
   11-19-94 to 4-29-95

Son of Erin & William Momenee

Dayton Christine Sanders
   11-20-97 to 12-27-97

Daughter of Helena Jones & 

Demar Sanders

Katlyn Williams

   11-21-89 to 5-23-90

Daughter of Kathy & Doug Williams
Joshua Lee Johnson
   11-22-93 to 3-1-94

Son of Tiana Vinson

Madeline Rae McCall

   11-24-99 to 12-26-99

Daughter of Louise & Jim McCall

+++++

WE ARE SORRY ABOUT DEATHS OF
Cecelia Rose Kelly

     9-14-01 to 9-28-01

Daughter of Monica Pudlowski and Clint Kelly
   Toledo

Derrieis Mar-Tae Foster
   5-31-01 to 10-22-01

Son of Angel Rodriguez

   Toledo

+++++

COPING WITH HOLIDAYS
  Kay will never forget that late November day when she unpacked Christmas decorations for the upcoming season. A mixed sense of peace and apprehension prevailed as she pulled tree ornaments from the box. But when she saw that
Angel--words can't begin to describe the feelings of hurt, emptiness, and even bitterness that erupted within.

  Over a year had passed since Kay and Roger had lost their little son. Last year's holiday season had been filled with disbelief, and frustrated efforts of those attempting to console them. But the angel, a well-meaning gift in memory of the child, brought the realization that it was time to
deal with holiday feelings of loss--feelings such as:

  Emptiness aroused by those celebrating festively with

their "live" children.

  Reminders brought about by displays that could have been

"would-be purchases."

  Despair when others around you are caught up in festivities. 

   For those who have lost loved ones, especially children, the holiday season can be particularly painful, since it is partially based on the happiness of children.
·    While nothing can "remove" those confused feelings, some steps can help relieve a bit of the pain within:

·   *Build a memorial to that child that includes him/her with your holiday response. Purchase a candle or other memorial item and put it in a place of prominence in your display.
·   *If possible, reach out to someone else who is going through pain similar to yours. Give them some type of "gift of caring" and let them know that you understand.
·   *Invest in a benevolent organization. Get involved in a local children's gift-giving drive.
·   *Talk your feelings out with someone you perceive as understanding. Spend some time with someone else who has lost a child, or get involved with an appropriate support group.
·   *Give yourself permission to deal with things in your own way. Realize there is no one correct way to express your grief. Stay in touch with your feelings and address them with the wisdom that you see best.

--Jim Langham, feature writer for The Van Wert Times-Bulletin, an ordained minister, and active in grief support. He can be reached at jimlangham@hotmail.com 

+++++
The ABC’s of Being a SIDS 
Family
A is for Acceptance. Accept the Holidays for what they are.....a day to remember, a day to say Thanks and the special meaning behind them. They can be times to remember the ones we have lost but also remember Holidays are a time to be with those Alive.
B is for our Babies. We love them so much. B is also for the Books we often read to help us understand the grieving process.

C is for the Children and the Crying. We Cry and mourn the Child we lost as we try to Comfort and not forget the grief the living Children Carry.
D is for the Doors that seem to have closed the Day a baby Dies. Doors which must not remain closed but be helped open for the living to go through and begin healing and remembering the precious life of their child.

E is for Education. What is SIDS? What causes SIDS? Knowing all that you can about the silent killer of your baby will help you realize that the death is not anyone’s fault.

F is for the Foolish things people say to grieving families to comfort them. Realize that most people trying to comfort you have not gone through what you are going through. Forgive them for their ignorance and accept on Faith that they mean well.

G is for the Grandparents who often suffer a double Grief as they watch their own child in pain as well as losing a Grandchild who should have outlived them.

H is for Help that we need to seek. Grief does not know timeframes. It can be ten days, ten months or ten years after the death but we should seek Help when we need it.

I is for the Innocence that we lose when we realize that life is not fair. We no longer assume that life goes on but rather we learn to live today as there are no guarantees for a tomorrow.

J is for the Jealousy that we feel when other families have babies and those babies live and grow like normal babies should. We want them to live of course but we also would have liked our baby to have lived to grow up.

K is for that last Kiss we gave our baby. The Kiss that is in our memory forever and the Kiss that told our baby they were loved so very much.

L is for the Love that did not die with the child but rather lives on in our hearts forever.

M is for the Memories that we will cherish 

forever.

N is for the Nurturing that we gave our child and that we need to continue to give to the remaining family members. N is also for No one could have prevented a SIDS death.

O is for Openness that we need to have with our families and co-workers about what we are feeling and what support we need.

P is for the presents that the holidays require us to buy. Pick something special for the grave or for the home to help remember the loved one.

Q is for the Questions we all ask but cannot 

answer.

R is for the Rest which seems hard to find but that we need to get through the long days.

S is for the Stories that we should tell about our babies to keep them alive in our hearts. Especially at the Holiday dinner table, we can remember with a favorite story the loved ones who are gone.

T is for the Time you must give yourself to grieve.

U is for the Understanding that we must have that the world will go on and that our lives will eventually need to be put back together.

V is for the Virtue of overcoming the many roadblocks that life puts up just when we think everything is going OK.

W is for the Why’s, which can drive you crazy and the Wisdom to know there may never be any answers.

X is for the Xtra strength and love it takes to be a member of a SIDS family. You are now an Xtra special person.

Y is for the Yelling, which helps us only temporarily. Y is also for the YOU that needs to bring yourself to terms with your loss and to move forward. Only You knows what helps and what does not help especially during the Holiday season..

Z is for the end, the end of the alphabet, the end of a child’s life, but never the end of our love. 

--Written by Pat Brown, mother of Michael Robert     (3-4-93 to 4-23-93)
COMING EVENT: FAMILY HOLIDAY MEETING. This year’s special December meeting will be at the Maumee Methodist Church December 11 at 6:60 pm. Playback Theatre of NW Ohio will entertain us as we relive our cherished memories.  We will also have other hands-on activities and something to take home. 

   Plan to bring your entire family for a fun-filled evening and relive your cherished memories. If you wish, you may bring finger foods to share.  Call Pam Brower (897-9880) or Peggy Rodriguez (419 862-1812)for more information. 
+++++

THE HEALTH FAIR OCTOBER 28 at Epworth United Methodist Church was well attended.  People were especially interested in looking through our Memory Book, learning about the new sleep sack for babies, and about other safe baby practices.  Many thanks to Vicki Meyerholtz for managing our table. 

+++++

THANK YOU FOR YOUR DONATION
Kay and Gene Courtney, in 

memory of Samantha Rodriguez, (10-21-98 to 12-17-98), Daughter of Peggy & Alex Rodriguez.

+++++

2001 ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS EXPIRED October 31.  The 2002 issues are valid, and will continue to be useful until the end of October next year. 
  The $25 cost of each book is quickly recovered through use of a few of the many coupons, and $5 of the cost of each book is available to us for support work in our area. Groceries, restaurants, fast food, motels, sports and recreation all offer opportunities to save with E-book coupons. To arrange for your copy or to sell some, call David Balzer at (419) 537-1663.
+++++

ALSO FOR SALE:

1. Infant sleep sacks.  Endorsed by the National SIDS Alliance, this garment substitutes for blanket coverings, ensuring that the sleeping baby does not pull a blanket over its face and also reducing the likelihood that the baby will turn face down. We suggest this good idea for baby showers at $34.95.

2. License Frames. With the Back to Sleep logo and the words, “Reduce the risk of SIDS; Back to Sleep.” $3.00

[A portion of the price of each of the above products come to our outreach program. Postage would need to be added unless picked up in person.]

+++++

WE ARE a branch of SNO.  Address: SID Network of Ohio,  421 Graham Road, Suite H; Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221.  Telephone 330-929-9911 (or 800-477-7437 for families).  FAX: 330-929-0593.  E-mail: esuddeninfantd@neo.rr.com

  Mary Ellen Lewis is our new representative to the SNO board. Committee members include: 

Amy and Steve Horvath will send packets to new parents, and Amy will continue to send 1-year birthday notes.  

Danette Nowicki will keep records of all new and past deaths and arrange for peer contacts for parents.

Vicki Meyerholtz will schedule volunteers for health fairs.

Pam Brower will continue to monitor the telephone hotline and send reminder notes for support meetings.

Carolyn Hubbard will procure blankets for our blanket program, and help with our newsletter and other outreach.

Bill Hickey will continue to distribute blankets to ERs.

Jim Marlow, Jane Morgan, Karen Williams, Candice Tackett and Milly Balzer will continue to facilitate support meetings.

Pam Brower, Peggy Rodriquez, and Carolyn Hubbard will plan holiday meetings.

David Balzer will continue to manage financial records.

  If you want to be involved in our outreach, please call (419) 874-0880 or email Mary Ellen Lewis at  tnmel@juno.com
+++++

HOW TO FIND US ON THE INTERNET AND CANCEL OUR PAPER ISSUE:

To subscribe, call up

  http://sids-nework.org/newsletter/nwo
To cancel paper: email us at 

dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
LISTSERVER ON THE INTERNET 

To talk with other SIDS families: 

listserve@home.ease.1soft.com
THE WEBSITE FOR SIDSLIST

To link with SIDS information:

http://www.sidslist.org
FOR THE SIDSNET ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER and information about SIDS, SIDS research, news from the U.S. Consumer Products Safety Commission and alerts about infant products, pictures of babies, addresses of listservers and support groups throughout the U.S., and abroad, call up

sidsnet@sids-network.org
TO REACH THE NATIONAL SIDS ALLIANCE: write them at 1314 Bedford Ave, Suite 210, Baltimore, MD 21208; Phone: (800) 1221-SIDS; FAX (410) 653-8709; e-mail: SIDSHQ@CHARM.NET  You can call up www.sidsalliance.org for up-to-date information about SIDS research, current and future events such as legislative alerts.

+++++

Help US SAVE POSTAGE.  If you move, please send us your new address.  If you wish to have your name removed from our mailing list, please let us know.  When the post office returns a newsletter, we drop that name from our list.

EDITORS OF OTHER NEWSLETTERS who wish to quote or reprint any articles, may FAX us at 419-534-2287 or email us at dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
We are delighted to know that some of our stories are appreciated by our readers, and happy to hear when they are quoted or reprinted.  Please tell your readers where you found the information.

TO CONTRIBUTE STORIES OR POEMS for our Parent/Poetry page, call Pat Brown at 419-873-8020 or email mibrownpat@AOL.Com 

FOR OTHER COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS
Call Milly Balzer at 419-537-1663 or email dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
+++++

NEXT SUPPORT GROUP MEETING IN TOLEDO

   November 13, 7:30 pm NW Ohio SIDS Support Network in the “Family Room” of the Center for Women’s Health, 3148 Central Ave., Toledo. (See map on cover.) Parking is free, safe and convenient. We will have supplies available for you to include your baby in our memory book.

   All who have somehow been touched by the sudden unexplained loss of an infant are welcome. Meetings provide a safe, non-judgmental place to share feelings, where you can speak or be silent, where your privacy is respected. Whether your loss is recent or long ago, you will find others who know how you feel. 

For information or if you need a ride, call Milly or David at 419-537-1663. 

NEXT AREA SUPPORT GROUP
 MEETINGS:

1. EMPTY ARMS: A support group that addresses infant and child death: November 15, 7 pm, at New Creations Lutheran Church, 8127 E. Main St., Ottawa, OH. Babysitting by advanced request.

   Contact person: Jane Morgan, RN, Putnam Co. Health Dept., days at (419) 523-5608; after 5 pm at (419) 943-3771, or e-mail her at mjlmorgan@bright.net
2. SANDUSKY AREA SID SUPPORTGROUP meeting November 14, 6:30 pm at Stein Hospice.  For information call Karen Williams at (419) 359-1499(H) or (419) 626-8694 (W), or e-mail her at KARTAILS@aol.com 













